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MEMORANDUM 

 

TO:    The Honorable Phil Mendelson 

   Chairman, Council of the District of Columbia 

 

FROM:    Fitzroy Lee 

   Acting Chief Financial Officer 

 

DATE:    November 15, 2021 

 

SUBJECT:  Fiscal Impact Statement – Jackson-Reed High School Designation Act of 

2021 

 

REFERENCE:  Bill 24-286, Committee Print as provided to the Office of Revenue 

Analysis on November 15, 2021 

 
 

Conclusion 

 

Funds are sufficient in the fiscal year 2022 through fiscal year 2025 budget and financial plan to 

implement the bill.  

 

Background 

 

The bill officially designates the school1 currently designated as “Woodrow Wilson High School”, in 

Ward 3, as “Jackson-Reed High School”.  

 

Financial Plan Impact 

 
Funds are sufficient in the fiscal year 2022 through fiscal year 2025 budget and financial plan to 

implement the bill. The Department of General Services estimates that it will cost $1.2 million to 

replace and/or remove signage throughout the school reflecting the old name. The District of 

Columbia Public Schools capital project for school name changes2 has sufficient funding to absorb the 

cost.  

 
1 For tax and assessment purposes the school is in Lot 009 in Square 1772, bounded by Nebraska Avenue, 
N.W., Chesapeake Street N.W., and Fort Drive, N.W. 
2 Capital project # GM1SN titled “DCPS School Name Change” 


